
Meeting Minutes
THE REGULAR MEETING of the PLANNING BOARD of the Town of Cortlandt was conducted at the Town Hall, 1 Heady St., Cortlandt Manor, NY on Tuesday, September 3rd, 2013.  The meeting was called to order, and began with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Loretta Taylor, Chairperson presided and other members of the Board were in attendance as follows:




Thomas A. Bianchi, Board Member 




Steven Kessler, Board Member 



Robert Foley, Board Member 
Jeff Rothfeder, Board Member 
Peter Daly, Board Member
Mr. Jim Creighton, Board Member  


ALSO PRESENT:




John J. Klarl, Esq., Deputy Town Attorney

 



Ed Vergano, Town Engineer



Chris Kehoe, Deputy Director for Planning  



*



*



*
CHANGES TO THE AGENDA
Ms. Loretta Taylor stated there are going to be a couple of changes to the agenda tonight.  We are going to add PB 23-08 which is a request for an extension for final Plat Approval and then we’re going to remove PB 4-13 per the applicant’s request.  I believe he had some further conferencing to do with staff.
Mr. Chris Kehoe responded yes.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated those will be the two changes to the agenda. 



*



*



*
ADOPTION OF THE MINUTES OF THE MEETINGS OF AUGUST 6, 2013
Ms. Loretta Taylor asked may I have a motion to adopt the minutes of August 6th.
So moved. 

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated we don’t have those.



*



*



*
CORRESPONDENCE
PB 5-08      a.
Letter dated August 15, 2013 from Barbara Montes requesting the 5th 90-day time extension of Final Plat approval for the Radio Estates Subdivision located at the end of Radio Terrace.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated Madame Chairman I move that we adopt Resolution 39-13 approving the extension.
Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

PB 23-08  b. Letter dated August 26th from John Alfonzetti requesting a 90-day time extension of Final Plat Approval for the Mountainview Estates.

Mr. Robert Foley stated Madame Chairwoman I make a motion that we adopt Resolution #40-13.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 



*



*



*
PUBLIC HEARING (ADJOURNED)

PB 12-08    a.
Application of Post Road Holdings Corp. for Site Development Plan Approval and a Tree Removal Permit for the construction of  a 10,350 sq. ft., 2-story mixed use building with retail below and 6 apartments above on a 1.08 acre parcel of property located on the east side of Route 9A, approximately 120 feet south of Trinity Avenue as shown on a 8 page set of drawings entitled “Site Development Plan for Post Road Holdings Corp” prepared by Cronin Engineering, P.E., P,C, latest revision dated June 19, 2013 and on a 2 page set of architectural drawings entitled “Proposed Exterior elevations & Proposed Floor Plans for Post Road Holdings Corp.’ prepared by Gemmola & Associates” latest revision dated June 20, 2013.

Mr. James Creighton stated Madame Chair if there’s no one here to speak on this from the public I move to adjourn this to our October 1st meeting.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

*



*



*
PUBLIC HEARING (NEW)
PB 13-13    a.
Public Hearing: Application of Brookfield Resource Management Inc., for the property of 2114 APR, LLC, for the renewal of a Junkyard Special Permit for property located on the east side of Albany Post Road (Route 9A) 500 feet north of Dutch Street as shown on a drawing entitled” Brookfield Resource Management Site Plan” prepared by Nosek Engineering dated October 22, 2010 (see prior PB 9-09).

Mr. David Steinmetz stated good evening Madame Chair, members of the Board from the law firm of Zarin and Steinmetz representing Brookfield Resource Management.  In sum, we secured a Special Permit from your Board a number of years ago to operate a metals recycling classified as a junkyard under the Town Code.  We’re here simply for a renewal of that Special Permit.  We have been supplying data to the Town on a regular basis and we have no changes or information to supply in addition to supplement the request that we simply renew the Special Permit.  My client is here.  Our team is here if you have any questions.  Beyond that this is a type II, essentially ministerial extension in renewal.
Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I don’t have any questions.  I just want to thank you for a very well prepared report.  I’m finding them – I’m actually getting to read all those numbers so I can finally see them.  You will recall I asked at the very beginning of this process that you prepare something that would be easier to read and it really has worked out pretty well.  There are tons of numbers in here.  It is so much nicer to read them and I even like the fact that you colored the columns.  It really is very helpful.  Thank you so much for that.  I don’t know about other members of the Board.  Did you have any concerns?

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi responded I’ll add to that.  I think the traffic counts were less than what was anticipated overall, in some cases substantially less but certainly not more.  As far as I know there have been no issues or problems reported with traffic in that vicinity or backups or anything.  I just want to add that for the record.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated thank you for acknowledging that.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated I think for my purposes, what I’d like to see in the traffic study would be just a summary quarter to quarter, year to year, actual versus projected just in one place so it’s easy to go through this.  I mean, I’m flipping page to page to look at last month, month-to-month, year-to-year.  So, just a quarterly summary and then an annual summary: actual/projection.  So, ’12 versus ’13 versus ’14 with what was projected. 

Mr. David Steinmetz responded we’ll ask Mr. Fitzpatrick to get you that.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated that would be very helpful for me.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated that would be an additional thing, not instead.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated understood.  It’s like a clarifying supplemental sheet on the backend. 

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated that will make it even easier.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated and we’ll color that one too.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated again, I don’t think members of the Board – does any other member want to speak on this?  I think we’re pretty satisfied thus far that things are working out.  You know we were kind of apprehensive at the beginning but it’s working pretty well so congratulations on that.   This is a public hearing.  If there’s anybody here who would like to speak on this particular application please come forward.  No one?  
Mr. Peter Daly stated Madame Chair I move that we close this public hearing and direct staff to prepare an approving Resolution for our next meeting on October 1st.

Seconded.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated the Code requires junkyards that there always have to be 3-year Special Permits.  Maybe you could make it longer, not that you want to but you can’t shrink so it’s definitely a 3-year Special Permit.  If you remember, Kauffman’s junkyard he came back every 3 years so you can do the same for this.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I don’t think we have a problem with that do we?

Mr. Steven Kessler responded no.

With all in favor saying "aye." 

Mr. John Klarl asked Mr. Steinmetz has it been a problem at all for your client for the 3-year window for financing?  Has that ever been a problem?

Mr. David Steinmetz responded no.  You will all recall when we sought the original Permit I had asked for a longer duration.  It’s always nice to not have to come back on a regular basis but the answer is: we’re operating, we’d like the business to be successful and it has not been a financial hardship.  That was not a specific request.  We’ll see you for adoption of the Resolution next month.



*



*



*
OLD BUSINESS 

PB 7-13      a.
Application of Frontier Development, for the property of William W. Geis, for Site Development Plan Approval and a Wetland Permit for a retail development of two buildings totaling 11,460 sq. ft. with associated parking, landscaping, stormwater and other site improvements for property located 3025 E. Main Street (Cortlandt Boulevard) as shown on a 17 page set of drawings entitled “Site Plan Approval Drawings, Shoppes on the Boulevard” prepared by John Meyer Consulting latest revision dated July 17, 2013 (see prior PB’s 15-96, 30-97 14-03 & 8-11).

Mr. David Steinmetz stated good evening Madame Chair, members of the Board from the law firm of Zarin and Steinmetz representing Frontier Development with regard to the Shoppes on Cortlandt Boulevard.  Very briefly, you’ll recall at the work session I indicated we were not going to bring our team to tonight’s meeting.  We’re in front of the Zoning Board of Appeals with a pending application for certain Variances.  We intend to pursue that to the extent that we can and in accordance with SEQRA.  We obviously can’t ask the Zoning Board to vote but we are trying to advance the application so that we understand whether the design as presented by John Meyer Consulting and my client is acceptable in terms of the Variances.  The main reason I stood up on the application tonight, you all haven’t seen it but you’ll call Mr. Foley raised a question from an unnamed source at the work session about tanks on the property.  I jumped on that as quickly as I could.  I communicated with my client.  We reached out to their environmental planner.  I got a copy of the phase I environmental analysis that was done for Frontier.  I wrote a letter to the Board which was sent to Mr. Kehoe late this afternoon and I apologize it was late this afternoon but today was the first day back in the office and I really didn’t want to respond to Mr. Foley.  You all have a letter from my office that indicates that a phase I environmental analysis was conducted.  There indeed were tanks on the property that there were in fact spills that were being supervised by the DEC.  All of that pre-dates Geis acquisition of the property in some time in the early ‘80s.  That was communicated to your Board.  The spill numbers were closed out.  The tanks were removed.  There are no tanks or continuing environmental issues on the property and all of that has been made part of the record.  I wanted to respond to Mr. Foley’s unnamed source and put you all at ease that my client a) appreciated the fact that you raised that with me so that we knew – we don’t want to purchase something and buy into a problem and b) it had already been reviewed and had already been put to bed.

Mr. Robert Foley stated when I brought it up at the work session I believe, an unnamed source was a gentleman I guess who used to work either for Geis or the Town and just coincidentally he brought it up at a historical society meeting and the idea was he thought that if the existing building was going to be demolished and excavated out that would be the issue and you’ve explained it to us and I appreciate it.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated absolutely.  We expect to come back before you with more information relative to the traffic.  With Ed’s help, we’re trying to get more of a response from the DOT but we’re hoping to conclude our matter with the Zoning Board of Appeals and then return to your Board.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated in your packets tonight there’s a copy of correspondence that the development team sent to DOT so I copied that for the Board so they have that.

Mr. John Klarl stated as I told you the other night they had the Zoning Board of Appeals application also going and we had our first meeting on this application at the last Zoning Board of Appeals so this is in its initial stages before the Zoning Board.  The Zoning Board essentially just identified last time out the types and nature of the Variances that were being requested.  So, there’s more to come before the Zoning Board.  I see one Zoning Board member is here tonight. 

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked so you’ll have at least one more meeting to go?

Mr. John Klarl responded I’d say there’s at least two more meetings. 

Mr. David Steinmetz stated maybe one.

Mr. Robert Foley asked question on the letter tonight that David mentioned: a letter to DOT.  Page 2, attached letter dated 8/13/2003 was that attached or did we get that before this meeting?
Mr. Chris Kehoe responded we just got it tonight.

Mr. Robert Foley stated we got it August 28th is the date of this letter correct?  

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded August 20th
Mr. Robert Foley stated I thought I saw it but I can’t find it – I was not here in August.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated the August 13th letter was the DOT acknowledging the Planning Board being lead agent and then he had that one sentence in there. 

Mr. Robert Foley stated okay, thank you.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked is there anybody who has any other comment at all?

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated Madame Chairwoman I’ll move that we refer this back to staff.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

PB 4-13      b.
Application of 3017 E. Main St. Realty Inc. for Amended Site Plan Approval and for Wetland and Tree Removal Permits for the construction of a new access drive on the south side of the site and for a proposed 1,728 sq. ft. convenience store and a 1,200 sq. ft. addition to the car wash at the existing gas station/car wash located on the south west corner of Route 6 and the Cortlandt Town Center Access Drive as shown on a 10 page set of drawings entitled “Site Development Plans, Proposed Site Modifications” prepared by Bohler Engineering, P.C. latest revision dated May 21, 2013 (see prior PB’s 42-94 & 10-06).

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated this is the application that we are going to remove from tonight’s agenda per the applicant’s request.  They too have some additional materials that they have to provide for staff.
Mr. Chris Kehoe stated I forwarded you the e-mail but then after the engineer sent me the e-mail he called me and I pointed out to him if – he said in the e-mail he still hadn’t heard from DEC and I reminded him.  I didn’t really think he’d submitted anything to DEC.  I told him if we’re going to be back here two or three weeks and we’re in the same position so I suggested that he talk to his clients and maybe they take a two-month or three-month or four-month time out.  So, we’ll see.  He said he would take that back to his clients because they haven’t even started the process yet with DEC, as far as I’m aware.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked so we appear to be going back on this merry-go-round where they’re on the agenda but they don’t show up.

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded I would prefer they would come off for two, three, four months if that’s…

Mr. Steven Kessler asked why don’t we just write to them and asked them to tell us when they want it back on the agenda?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded I will but what he told was they’re going to be back in October, that’s when I suggested “well, if you have no reason to be back in October.”  But, we can write that letter.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated that would be a good idea just so it’s on the record that we wrote the letter.  That’s a good idea.

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder stated Madame Chair I move that we refer this application back to staff.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated we’re going to take this off tonight and wait for them to tell us when they want to come back.

PB 2-13      c. 
Application of Earthcon Equipment and Realty Inc. for Site Development Plan approval and a Wetland Permit for a garden supply center located at 2279 Crompond Road (Route 202) as shown on a drawing entitled “Site Plan, Prepared for Eathcon Equipment and Realty Inc.” prepared by Ciarcia Engineering, P.C. latest revision dated August 20, 2013 (see prior PB 5-07).

Mr. Dan Ciarcia stated good evening, from Ciarcia Engineering.  We submitted a revised plan in advance of this meeting.  There’s also a number of outstanding comments from staff.  I think most of them we’ve addressed but we need, I think, sit down with staff and just resolve a couple of them that are outstanding.  We hope to do that between now and the next meeting but we can also address any other questions or concerns the Board has this evening. 
Mr. Robert Foley asked is the revised plan you’re talking about August 20th?

Mr. Dan Ciarcia responded yes.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked did you have any questions?

Mr. Robert Foley responded I just wanted to make sure.  We’ve had several plans. 

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked is there any member of the Board who wishes to ask a question at this particular time?  

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated one of the big issues is that the storage of the material is proposed in the wetland buffer area so the applicant will need a Wetland Permit and he’s working on that.  Then, we need to meet with him to decide whether we need to have a Town consultant revisit the wetland which we’ll discuss with the applicant.  It’s all, as you know, it’s all flat.  It all exists now.  There’s a stone wall that’s been put out there but they are introducing gravel and sand and things in that area so we may have our wetland consultant take a quick look at it.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked so you’re amenable to these changes?

Mr. Dan Ciarcia responded yes, so we’ll meet with them in advance to the next meeting and make any changes to the plan that come out of that and submit to return for the October meeting.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated Madame Chairman I move that we refer this back to staff.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 
PB 14-13    d.
Referral dated July 26, 2013 from Town Clerk Jo-Ann Dyckman of the Town Board intent to be Lead Agent under the State Environmental Quality Review Act (SEQRA) with respect to a proposed Zoning Map Amendment and re-classification of 7 acres to the CD, Designed Commercial Zoning District, the establishment of various special districts and for the proposed Cortlandt Crossing Site Development Plan for property located at 3144 East Main Street, Cortlandt Boulevard (see prior PB 33-06).

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated let me just say for the purposes of the viewing audience, this is a particular application in which the Town Board is seeking to be lead agency.  Normally, the Planning Board is lead agency but because of the numerous kinds of approvals that they have to make including a major change to zoning, etc, the inclusion of several sewer districts and that kind of thing but since the Town Board makes those approvals it’s probably better that they handle this particular application for the Cortlandt Crossing because they become -- that particular application is somewhat, not somewhat, quite a bit involved with all of these major changes.  The Town Board wants to take lead agency status.  Certainly, the Planning Board would agree to that and so if there’s anything you want to add to that. 
Mr. Ed Vergano stated you pretty much stole my thunder.  I just want to mention that the Town Board did distribute a packet of information to a long list of involved and interested agencies including: the DOT, Westchester County and others.  We have received some correspondence back from those agencies indicating that they have no problem with the Town Board assuming lead agency for the project.  Along with, in that packet there was a scoping document which you’ve also received.  Of course, eventually the Planning Board will be, if they desire of course, approving the Site Plan for this project which is on the parcel directly across from the existing Cortlandt Town Center.  It’s 39 acres.  It’s a split zone parcel.  It’s CD up front and residential R-40 in the back.  As you mentioned, there would be a 7 acre re-classification of land to accommodate the 178,000 square foot retail center.  Again, this involves creation of a sewer district which would involve about 6 or 7 properties around the proposed project, there’ll be a significant improvement made to: Baker Street, a light would be installed, a four-way intersection, left turn lanes on Route 6 would be added.  The Town Board is seeking the input from the Planning Board regarding the subject matter in the proposed scoping document which staff worked very diligently for about two months. 

Ms. Loretta Taylor the Planning Board has received from the Town Board a scope to look over and to comment on and at this point I’m opening it up to the Planning Board to provide any comments that you feel that you need to make at this point.  There were several that we discussed at the work session but for the record you might want to bring them up at this point. 

Mr. Steven Kessler stated I guess my biggest issue is that we seem to be accepting a priority here that the buildings are going to go in the wetland buffer.  Now, every time we’ve done and looked at these things we’ve always looked at alternatives that avoid the buffer area and here there’s nothing that discusses that, in fact, it’s quite extensive.  It is building throughout the buffer area practically, point number one.  Point number two: I think the alternatives notwithstanding my prior comments need to be enhanced in the scoping document.  Third: and I guess David, perhaps I need your comments here; I’d like to know, in your professional opinion, what you think the latitude this Board will have in terms of Site Plan design once this all goes through the Town Board as lead agency.  Will we then be left with just what you presented and the alternatives or is there room for other discussions in terms of Site Plan.

Mr. David Steinmetz responded Madame Chair, do you want me to respond to…

Ms. Loretta Taylor responded yes, you may.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated I think Mr. Kessler’s question is a good one and I definitely think you should seek guidance from Mr. Klarl as well but I’m sure John will comment on my response.  I thought Chris did an excellent job in the work session of responding to all of you when you kind of raised that question.  I actually reported that back to my client.  Chris’s answer, as I understood it was you go through the SEQRA process in front of this Board and I’ve watched you do it for an excess of 20 years where you’re the lead agency and all of the other reviewing agencies are, in essence, following your lead in completing the environmental review.  Each time you have an application where you serve as lead agency, you do the environmental review, you ask for the reports, you listen to the other involved agencies, I watch you take their reports, their comments, their questions and get answers to them and then you ultimately complete the SEQRA process whether it’s adopting a neg. dec. or pursuing to a pos. dec. going through a full environmental review and then adopting a finding statement.  And, in each instance, your Board expects the other involved agencies to follow your environmental review and that was, in essence, what Chris said.  That’s exactly what’s going to happen here.  The only difference is this time you’re not the lead agency.  The Town Board would be serving as lead agency.  They would complete the environmental review.  Just like DOT, DOH, DEC, has their degree of independent review on their Permits when you’re the lead agency, you have independent review on the Site Plan issues which is your jurisdiction.  However, your determinations of your Site Plan issues if they’re intermingled with the environmental concerns they need to be raised during the SEQRA process.  Knowing this Board, and knowing the way you react at even during the work session, I’m confident that that’s going to happen. You’re going to read the scope.  You’re going to make comment.  You already have.  You’re going to read the DEIS.  You’re going to make comments.  We’re going to be dealing with the Planning Board’s issues in the FEIS.  A lot of the minutiae of the Site Plan, in my opinion, will end up being addressed during the FEIS because this Board and staff will make Site Plan oriented comments that are intermingled with the environmental issues when you read the DEIS.  When we ultimately come back to you, I don’t think anything’s a fait accompli but I think your jurisdiction when we come back to you, if we get a positive findings statement from the Town Board and if we get a zoning line change that allows us to actually process the Site Plan, we’re going to be focusing on Site Plan details.  If that means orientation of certain parking spaces, orientation of certain buildings, questions about things that might relate to some of the architecture that you might be getting input from the Architectural Advisory Board.  We’ll be dealing with those issues at that time.  The big lift; concerns about traffic, concerns about stormwater, concerns about wetland buffers, I’m confident John’s going to advise you as an involved agency to put in your two cents, just like DEC does when you’re the lead agency.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated so I guess that’s another way of saying or asking the question is if there’s no alternative in here about the size of the building, we’re stuck with the size of the building as you’re proposing it?

Mr. David Steinmetz responded provided that the SEQRA process closes out and determines and the lead agency determines that there’s no significant potential environmental impact associated with the size.  Though you may not like the size, if we’ve gone through the SEQRA process and the lead agency determines that size was not an adverse impact then you’re going to be hard-pressed, unless there’s some other basis that you can object to the size – I don’t want to get too far out in front and I really think this is John’s purview not mine, we’re you to object to size, if the size is consistent with the zoning Ordinance, and I’m going to come back to that in a second, and the size has been reviewed and addressed under SEQRA were you to object to the size, theoretically that would be an arbitrary determination if the lead agency and zoning said otherwise.  I said I wanted to come back to that.  You’ll recall, staff pointed out at the work session, the application shows a two-story building in one small spot and we voluntarily, my client has voluntarily agreed to restrict that to one area.  Under the CD zone we could theoretically build a two-story building on everywhere we have footprint.  Size could be much larger than it is but that’s not the subject of the application.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated but then you wouldn’t be able to meet the parking requirements.

Mr. David Steinmetz responded that’s a different question of what the use would be, unclear.  Maybe there could be a parking structure.  Maybe there could be parking waivers.  Maybe there could be substantial Variances.  I’m just talking about size under the zoning Ordinance.  We will certainly be well within permitted size under the zoning Ordinance.   I hope I answered your question and I hope John you don’t disagree with my analysis.
Mr. John Klarl stated what Mr. Steinmetz is saying is consistent to what we’ve said recently and most particularly at the Thursday night work session when the Town attorney appeared who’s been working on this with Mr. Vergano and Mr. Kehoe and I think in the scoping document that we looked at at the work session, the Town attorney and Ed and Chris identified at least 11 actions to be conformed here.  Of those 11 actions most, by way of impact and by way of size, are Town Board applications.  What you say is true in terms of the process.  In addition, the size of the buildings, obviously this Board has always looked at that but here they could be somewhat held to the SEQRA determination but we have to look at that as we go down the road.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated one other thing that I would just add, I chimed in very briefly at the work session but now I’m at the mike and it’s the Planning Board meeting, it’s the regular meeting so I do want to add this; I know in Cortlandt Mr. Kessler and others who have been sitting on this Board for a long time have never seen the process unfold like this.  For whatever it’s worth and Mr. Woods said it to you first, this is the way it’s actually done in connection with re-zonings in many, if not most municipalities throughout the county and the region.  Where there’s an application that has a number of actions, as that word is defined under SEQRA, actions of the Town Board, more often than not, the Town Board or the Village Board in a Village will serve as lead agency and the Planning Board still does its Site Plan Special Permit or whatever its authority and role is.  I know I’ve watched this in front of your Board for many, many years, I know this is a little bit maybe out of the comfort zone.  I’m confident that we’re going to be able to work on this cooperatively together.  I know your staff is going to shepherd this through.  There have been 9, 10 months of discussions that have led up to this as open and everybody understands that you should know that staff and all of those discussions has articulated to the Town Board at work sessions, to the applicant’s team that the Planning Board is going to be an integral part of this process whether it’s the lead agency or not.  We understand that.
Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I’m very happy you do because I think I’m beginning to see that there could possibly be some problems if we’re doing Site Plan review and we’re not on the same page with Town Board.  I think we’re going to have to sort of think of ways in which we can work that out because it just doesn’t seem as though we can just be presented with a Site Plan and just stamp it and move on.  That’s not what we do.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated but I think what David said is that rather than thinking it’s going to go through the whole SEQRA process and then come to you, you would be involved during the whole SEQRA process.  You’re going to get the DEIS mailed to you just like we mailed the DEIS to DOT and you’re going to read it and you’re going to be commenting.  So, hopefully by the time the Site Plan does come to you it will reflect the concerns that you raised during the SEQRA process.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated exactly.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated exactly right and let me just make one other thing and I offered this to the Town Board and I, Ed and Chris will correct me if I’m wrong or mistaken, my client is more than prepared to go through a simultaneous review in front of the Planning Board and the Town Board.  Clearly, the SEQRA process has to precede any ultimate Site Plan determination but if your Board decides to carry us on your agenda and bring us in from time to time to discuss Site Plan issues, personally I think it’s in everyone’s interest.  I’m doing that on some projects right now that require re-zoning, creations of entirely new zoning districts for senior assisted living facilities.  I’m working on a number of assisted living facilities elsewhere in the county where a municipality may not have a zoning district designed for that type of age-restrictive housing.  In most of those instances the legislative Board, the Town Board or the Village Board is serving as lead agency.  I’m still appearing in front of the Planning Board in each of those municipalities to discuss siting, grading, and technical issues.  Assuming the Town Board declares itself lead agency which we assume is going to happen and assuming a scope is adopted which we’re assuming is going to happen, we’re going to be off working on a DEIS.  If Chris and Ed tell us “hey the Planning Board would like you, David, to have your team here in November or January or March for our discussion” we’ll be here.  I think it will make the process work all the better and I think the Town Board probably will have some of the burden relieved off of its shoulders.

Mr. John Klarl stated and obviously the Planning Board can comment during the Town Board public hearings whether in person or…

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated we’re talking long before we get to the public hearings.

Mr. John Klarl stated but even if we missing some of the things that we ordinarily do there’s still going to be held in the public, in front of the Town Board and this Planning Board can comment both in person and by writing and tell the Town Board how they felt about the testimonies given at the public hearing. 

Mr. Steven Kessler asked what’s the parking requirement retail per 1,000 square feet?

Mr. Ed Vergano responded 1 per 300 square foot of…

Mr. Steven Kessler asked 1 per 300?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded inaudible actually on that plan spent a lot of time anticipating that certain amount of square footage will be restaurant and they broke it out just not considering it all retail.  There’s a chart on their Site Plan that says of it would be for restaurant, some of it would be straight retail, property zoned for second-floor retail.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated exactly, again for sake of clarity, we’ve done we think a pretty conservative analysis.  In many instances I wouldn’t be surprised, Mr. Kessler, if you and the Board said “you guys may have too much parking here.” 

Mr. Steven Kessler responded just the opposite David, I mean you look at your first store and I don’t really want to get into details here.  We can do that in the DEIS but you have a 30,000 square foot building which would require a 100 parking spaces and to meet that parking requirement it looks like a lot of the parking moves over to the next building which has its own requirement for parking and it seems like there’s just not enough parking in the front.  You have a lot in the back to accommodate the stores that you have in the front.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated a couple of very quick things, and you’re right, this is not the time to have it but just in terms of a threshold, the Cortlandt Town Center is emblematic of the fact that when you have multiple stores in a shopping center shared parking is the rule not the exception, so for the Ordinance right now to look at each one these stores as a microcosm independently is foolish.  In most Codes there’s an expressed acknowledgement of shared parking.  We’ve already discussed that with staff and your Code, in fact, is conservative on the parking counts to begin with.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated yes but you’re pushing the parking all the way to the back to do that in terms of your shared parking here and that’s different than the Cortlandt Town Center.

Mr. David Steinmetz responded a couple of different things; I can assure you that the types of retailers that Acadia is trying to attract here are not going to allow the parking to be pushed to an inconvenient location.  Whether you want to believe me or not or whether you want to do your own research and rely on staff, the retailers, the tenants dictate the parking more than anything.  People don’t like walking too far to get to where they need to go…

Mr. Steven Kessler stated but you go down that road David and you have a plan here and suppose down the road you put in a retail that has shopping carts.  There’s nothing here that allows for corralling of shopping carts.  So, certainly the type of tenant would affect the parking and the needs there.

Mr. David Steinmetz responded and I’m sure we’re going to be addressing that detail both during SEQRA and Site Plan review.  I can assure you that that issue is going to come up.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked why you’re going to come in and say there’s going to be no store that requires a shopping corral because that’s not the kind of store that we’re going to have here?
Mr. David Steinmetz responded I know you’re not doing it this way but if you’re doing it as a back handed way to try to get my client to tell you the tenants they’ve attracted…

Mr. Steven Kessler stated no, I’m just saying that there’s a front of the building that needs to be recognized.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated the Town Board Steve has spent months trying to get Acadia to tell the Town Board who the tenants…

Mr. Steven Kessler stated we never care who the tenants are I’m just saying that in terms of planning you can’t ignore the fact that there are different types of tenants that have different requirements.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated absolutely.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated okay, gentlemen we’re kind of getting far field of where we need to be so let’s pull this back to the scope and we’re going to ask the Board members to please express your concerns about the scope as the August 12th edition of the scope and let us know what it is you want the Town Board to look at.  Is there something that you had Mr. Foley?

Mr. Robert Foley responded yes, I think I mentioned at the work session, again a very good scope.  I just want to make sure during the process that on Route 6, I know that it’s referred to on page 14, 1e) – I want to make sure that we have ample front yard setback on Route 6 for any potential widening of 6 or any bypass, it wouldn’t be a bypass but and I’m wondering when I look at the plan here, the Site Plan it mentions a 75 foot front yard setback then a 25 on landscaping.  Is the landscaping first or the 75 is from the curb back to the first parking spots?

Mr. Ed Vergano responded the 75 would be from the – it’s a front yard setback requirement.  That would be from the front yard property line.

Mr. Robert Foley asked from the landscaping portion to the beginning of the parking spaces?

Mr. Ed Vergano responded everything is not from the curb it’s from the property line. 

Mr. Robert Foley asked do you feel, in your involvement in this, that and does the DOT feel but the DOT always seems to be about 10 years behind that this would have ample front yard setback room for any potential or future widening.

Mr. Ed Vergano stated as you know in the mid-‘90s there was a substantial widening and improvement on Route 6 in this corridor.  I think that was meant to last for many decades.  I think it’s satisfactory.

Mr. Robert Foley asked in other words, even with a build out of this size?

Mr. Ed Vergano responded yes.

Mr. Robert Foley asked the thing that was done 10 years ago, the widening would suffice?

Mr. Ed Vergano responded yes.

Mr. Robert Foley stated I’m glad to see on here on the next page, 15, at least thinking out of the box the possibility of an overpass or an underpass to effectuate the flow of pedestrians from the existing Acadia Town Center across to this potential…
Mr. David Steinmetz stated you raised that at the work session and we’re aware.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated with respect to the overpass one of the things that was mentioned was to analyze any impact that that would have on traffic.  That would need to be, not just the idea of a Site Plan issue but actually that if you did put – it should be analyzed in the traffic study to see if it has any beneficial impact to be able to have people walk back-and-forth.

Mr. Robert Foley stated less movement of cars from the one center to the other.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated that would have to be added to the scope.

Mr. Robert Foley stated so it would be two-fold: safe pedestrian access and then less cars perhaps.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated and on that same page Mr. Creighton I think he added a number 11 or he suggested that we add number 11 about the impact on access to the school I guess for parents coming and going and also for school buses. 
Mr. James Creighton responded that’s correct.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated and sporting events.

Mr. Robert Foley stated the noise impact…

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated and if we’re moving down to item d) and the impacts of the intersections I wanted to add Conklin Avenue because it’s major point between Crompond and Main Street.  That seems to be something that’s at least worth looking at.  

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated on that same line to make sure that the roads are consistent with 4d) on page 15 and then going back to page 13 maybe that they match up.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated and that would be on page 13 it would be under the transportation and the existing transportation services and condition and then there’s a whole list of the same intersections that you’d be adding Conklin to that.  Is there anything else that…

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated just an overall comment as was indicated there are 11 actions involved in this application, at least, and I’m looking down the road and how it will make it easier for us to eventually review the DEIS when it’s completed and I would like to ask that the DEIS be, I guess the word is ‘indexed’ is the proper word, that it be indexed to each action so that we look at one action and then see the impacts.  If the impact is not applicable it could just state “not applicable.”  I see a binder, or large binder, maybe two or three I don’t know but at least with indexes on them saying “here is the proposed action #1: Petition of a Zoning Map and Amendment to Re-class of Approximately 7 Acres, that’s one and then the next one and the next one and the next.  Just an overall comment that I had to make it easier for us to review it.  I agree with Steve’s comment about the alternatives not being very well-defined and I also have concern with the wetlands buffer which is most of this property is located in.  There’s nothing in the alternatives to address that so I just wanted to agree with his comments on that.

Mr. James Creighton stated one additional comment and to follow up on the discussion of the wetlands buffer and it’s something that I know we need to separate the Town Board’s analysis of the environmental issues and ultimately with the DEIS and our approval of the Site Plan when it gets to us for our approval.  Assuming that the Town Board, the DEIS has already addressed all of the wetland buffer issues is it your position that our Board would still have the flexibility to discuss with you and the applicant: siting, alternative siting of the project so that if we felt that the discussion of a wetland buffer was important enough for us to say we would like to see the building moved – you talked about moving of the parking spaces and moving the orientation of the building.  I’d like to know what your thoughts are on if we were concerned about getting out of the wetland buffer or getting as much out of the wetland buffer as possible, assuming it came up in the DEIS which it will, in order for this project to move forward there’s got to be something that says that they’re okay with something like that.  If we still felt that it would be worthwhile for your client to do something right for the property to be able to move it differently so that we can protect of that wetland buffer.  Does that still fall within what you were saying?  Is there more of a discussion that we would have to have or is it; you kind of have what you need to approve or disapprove and do it?  I understand we don’t want to be arbitrary but we also want to know that what we’re approving is something that we have some feedback on beyond what we’re doing in the environmental process leading up to it.
Mr. David Steinmetz responded to the extent Jim that you’re asking me a bit of a hypothetical question which I’m trying to understand if we go through the Town Board lead agency review process and if we end up with a finding statement that’s analyzed wetlands and if we come back to the Planning Board and there’s still issues of concern “if we felt it was worthwhile” was your phrase to me, if we felt it was worthwhile to…-- first of all, if you feel it’s worthwhile to engage in a discussion I can assure you that the development team is going to listen and if it feels it’s worthwhile to continue the discussion it’s going to do the same.  I’m struggling with the hypothetical part of this.  If there was a really good reason for what you were raising I have two thoughts: 1) I really hope, in fact I don’t even hope I know you’re going to raise it during the SEQRA process.  I don’t hope.  I know it’ll happen.  If there’s a real issue relative to wetlands it’s not going to wait for 12 months for somebody on this Board, let alone your professional staff, let alone your outside consultants all of whom are going to be reviewing and dogging this application carefully, it’s going to come up.  If for some unknown reason some important issue about wetland buffers, species, habitat, biodiversity, esthetics, stormwater, grading, has not come up during what I envision to be probably a 12-month give or take process maybe longer and you raise it during the Planning Board review, I can’t imagine our ignoring something that you felt was not only worthwhile at that point but had been missed.
Mr. James Creighton stated I’m actually assuming it is coming up and it’s going to be fully analyzed by both your client and Town staff and our consultants.  If at the timeframe where now we have it before us to look at Site Plan approval are we going to get a picture of what you’re looking to be approved and we say ‘yes’ or ‘no’ or do we still have flexibility now more than just tweaks but to say we think, as a Board who was dealt with a lot of site plans that you could probably accomplish a bit more protection of the wetland buffer by doing a little something differently?  Or has that horse left the barn already when the DEIS is done?

Mr. David Steinmetz responded I have trouble answering it the way I like to answer questions in front of this Board and any Board which is thoroughly and accurately because I really feel like it’s a hypothetical.  I genuinely believe your issue will have most likely been addressed during the SEQRA process.  I want to make sure that this Board is engaged in the process.  I want to make sure that this Board feels comfortable with the process and forget about what I want and my client wants.  I believe that the Town Board really wants to do that.  Having said that, and I don’t want to go too far with this but I feel like it’s important to be said, understand that we’ve spent close to a year discussing with the Town Board relative to the bigger policy issues of re-zoning, a magnitude, a host and magnitude of things that the Town Board has asked my client to do such as: signalizing Baker Street, expanding Route 6 with additional turning lanes, eliminating the easterly most ingress/egress point to the Cortlandt Town Center to provide for better traffic flow, coordinating with Pond View relative to the construction of a new Baker Street extension on the south side of Route 6, sewering Route 6, picking up the Lakeland School District property which is on an aging septic system and tying it into a sewer, fixing some sewers that already exist in the Town, eliminating sewer capacity that’s currently in the Cortlandt Town Center and running through Westbrook Drive sewers in a fashion that your professionals would prefer not to see and getting that moved elsewhere, did I say eliminating the beverage center to facilitate Pond View?  I’m doing all that from memory and I’m probably pretty close to the 11 items.  Suffice it to say that there’s a large bucket of items that we’re trying to address and the reality is, as a result of that, there has been a fair amount of thought that’s gone into the design, the concept, etc.  Nobody’s saying it’s a take it or leave it because there’s a process that has to go on but I really hope that your Board appreciates, unlike probably any other application I’ve been involved with in close to 25 years now in front of this Town and this Board, there’s been an incredible amount of advance work and planning. 

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder stated since the wetland will be brought up in the DEIS and you’re right it will be analyzed completely by the Town when we get there to the end of the SEQRA process, by the time it comes to us it is a fait accompli.  We’re not going to be able to tell you at that point that we want the building moved a certain way to get it out of the buffer. 

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated but I think you would be telling the Town Board that during the SEQRA process.

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder stated I understand that but – we understand that I think but I think that’s to your point…
Mr. Chris Kehoe stated but one way to help with that, unless Steve is satisfied that simply by – not simply but by telling us he wants the alternatives improved upon which we will work on improving the alternatives but it’s to actually say “spread apart the big building where the wetland buffer is in the middle of it and make it into two separate buildings.”  Those things will be analyzed as alternatives.  We thought we sort of captured that in c) but we’ll make c) better.

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder stated I think that’s important to at least go there but I also think that we’ll be a fait accompli when we get back.  It will be analyzed on the way.  I’m not suggesting it won’t be but I’m just saying I don’t think we will have the options to make many changes at that point so I would like to do it at this point.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated if it comes back as not material on the part of the Town Board then there’s nothing much that we can do.

Mr. David Steinmetz responded unless the Town Board was incorrect in what it was doing, you’re right.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I would like to sort of suggest that we look at this perhaps in a slightly different way.  We are all Town of Cortlandt residents.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated Town officials.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated well we’re all residents in the sense that we all live here so we obviously have a sense that we want the very best and we want it done well across the board.  My thought is that we could probably work with the Town Board on certain key issues as they develop not waiting until after so we could have a couple of special meetings where we’re sitting down there, kind of like we do in our work sessions and we’re talking to them and they’re talking to us, we’re meeting with your people, the applicant, we get a few of the key issues that are a concern to this Board really discussed and kind of get some kind of consensus of where we need to be going because I think that would work better than shuffling back-and-forth you know here and there, it kind of becomes a little bit crazy.

Mr. John Klarl stated you did that with the Cortlandt Town Center.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I think that this would be one of those cases where I would like to see that happen.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated Madame Chair we’re happy to conduct the process in that fashion and again I think we’ve kind of talked to staff about that as well.  It’s in anybody’s interest to stand here tonight, get your comments on the scope and then we’ll see you after the finding statement. 

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated what we’ll do is we’ll have this conversation with Town Board via letter or whatever and then we’ll see what they think about it.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated I’ll have to take these comments pretty quickly.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated those are fine.  I’m not talking about the scope.

Mr. Chris Kehoe asked you’re talking more about the process?

Ms. Loretta Taylor responded but yes, how we’re going to handle this so that we’re working together, are all on the same page, preferably at the same time and we don’t lapse into these periods where they’re doing their thing and we’re sitting in the dark and we don’t know what they did and when it comes back we kind of feel like “well, gee, we could’ve asked you to do this and then you didn’t ask us.”  Every issue won’t be of great magnitude in terms of having this kind of back-and-forth, this kind of rapport but I think there are certain key things that we might want to meet with them on and have a real clear discussion about where we sit and where they sit and probably most times it’s going to be together.  Where we’re sitting we’ll be in the same general area.  It’s not going to be they’re going to be over here and we’re going to be over there.  I think we could probably work better that way and satisfy the needs of this Board in terms of having to review the Site Plan.  I think we don’t really want to have that feeling that everything is all done and then we just get to stamp it and say “it’s fine.”  It may be fine.  Maybe there were some things that we could’ve offered in terms of the review process.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated another thing to keep in mind, I think all the Board members were here maybe with the exception of Mr. Creighton, but maybe not when it started.  The Cortlandt Crossing came in 2006 there was a full wetland analysis done for that project and I think Steve Coleman has done two or three biodiversity reports.  You should all have those because there is some discussion about the functionality of that wetland system which went into I think part of the layout about how the center’s been laid out.

Mr. Robert Foley asked so in other words then what you’re referring to Chris, the past reports from Coleman may explain or have more detail because that was one of my questions I want to follow up on…

Mr. Ed Vergano stated those past reports do touch on the ecological significance of those wetlands.  I think you should…

Mr. Robert Foley stated because that’s what I would like to see again.  I’ll look it up.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated this will somewhat be similar to Hanover in a sense that some of these reports already exist and they will be put into the DEIS rather than having to be recreated.  Acadia just hired Coleman 6 or 8 months ago to update the biodiversity study after they flipped over the property and you should have that.  In some cases I think the DEIS has incorporated the report that already exists in the DEIS rather than going on a new one.
Mr. Robert Foley stated I had two follow-up questions.  I agree with what Steve first brought up and everyone has echoed and Loretta has also mentioned especially about the idea of the process with the Town Board because I’d like to also see on the alternatives something a little better and one other minor, maybe it’s minor, that I overlooked under transportation.  On page 15 you don’t have Jerome Drive.  You have it on page 13 but then on 15 on the intersections it doesn’t seem to be there yet.  Isn’t Jerome Drive a major intersection?

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated we did say that at the work session.

Mr. Robert Foley stated I know Conklin.  As long as Jerome is in there.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I actually entered it on page 15, Jerome Drive.  I have it because we talked about it there too.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked so Chris, you’re going to put together a memo, I assume to the Town Board, with some of the comments that we’ve voiced tonight right?  Is that the way that it’s going to flow?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded yes.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated I think it’s appropriate after hearing all of our concerns about how we’re going to integrally involved in this process. We want to be integrally involved in this process.  We should make a positive statement to the Town Board that we want to be involved to all Site Plan decisions.  We don’t want to be, again I don’t think it’s going to happen that way but we don’t want to be presented with something saying “well here’s what we decided” and we have other ideas.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I think we can handle it.  I think we’ll manage to work this out so that everybody is reasonably happy if not entirely.

Mr. Robert Foley stated and on the wetland, we don’t see it on the screen and the public hasn’t seen it but on the Site Plan, as Steve pointed out, it’s striking besides parts of the two large buildings you have the smaller 8,500 foot restaurant building plus the parking.  That’s why I’d like to see what Coleman had said in the past and so forth.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated you already have all that.  

Mr. David Steinmetz stated and it’ll certainly be contained within the DEIS.  Again, as Chris just said, my client rehired Mr. Coleman at the Town’s request to go out and revalidate the wetlands, the existence of the wetlands to determine if anything’s moved and to update the biodiversity.  All of that will be in your DEIS.  

Mr. Ed Vergano stated just regarding the wetlands, just one final comment on it.  This does have to go to the Army Corps of engineers because there will be more than a tenth of an acre of disturbance.  They’ll need a Permit from the Army Corps of engineers for this action.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated all of this packet was sent to the Corps because they’re not just an interested, they’re an involved agency, they have approval authority so they received all of this.

Mr. Ed Vergano stated the Corps may require, may deny it.  It’s possible and/or they may require mitigation, substantial mitigation.  I’ve seen them ask for two for one for every one acre – I’m sorry, 100 square foot of wetlands that’s disturbed or eliminate it they want you to replace it with 200 square foot of new wetland.  That’s possible.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked when did they get notification?  

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded you got a cover letter with that whole packet addressed to you and the Planning Board saying that the Town Board was declaring their intent to be lead agent.  The Corps got the same letter.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated as did numerous other agencies. 

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated we’re aware of all the numerous ones and you’re expecting that they’re going to formerly…

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated it’s a two-phase process.  When you get that letter a lot of agencies just put it in their systems now and a year from now we’ll be getting a DEIS.  Some agencies actually wrote back to let DOT there would be no objections to you being lead agent to the Town Board but we didn’t hear from the Corps but that’s not odd.
Ms. Loretta Taylor stated but that’s not an unusual thing.  I think we have just about exhausted this at this point.

Mr. Bob Cusick stated I’m here as a representative from the CAC Committee.  I just wanted to express that we wanted to take a look at, and I’m sure I’m speaking for the rest of the Committee members, wanted to take a look at some of these wetland issues as well and have some input into this process.  I’m sure we’re all concerned about it considering the magnitude and the scope of this project and despite all of the concessions and I know the intricacies that are involved in developing this property but we all have a vested stake in protecting the environment and we wanted to just make sure we took a look at some of these issues and some of the alternatives that are being proposed and get those details in front of the Committee.  Thank you.

Ms. Susan McDonnell stated I’m here representing Cortlandt Watch.  When I came this evening I had a completely different idea of how this was going to go about, how the Committees were going to work together or not work together, whatever.  I am very confused and feeling very insignificant at this point because nobody has mentioned the public and the public having input.  Under normal circumstances I know in the planning process where the public fits in but this sounds like it’s going to be going back-and-forth and back-and-forth and some of the roles are going to get confused.  I don’t know how else to say this but I think that you have to make room for the public to speak up because this is a huge project, it’s going to have a tremendous effect on the Town of Cortlandt; some very good and some I don’t think very good.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated when the Town Board becomes a lead agency those kinds of decisions will have to be made by them.  You will certainly be able to come here for the public hearings that we hold on the Site Plan but I think your concerns should be made known to the Town Board which will assume lead agency position.

Mr. Ed Vergano stated by law under SEQRA the DEIS must – the Planning Board and the Town Board must have a public hearing.  I’m sure there’ll be many public hearings on the DEIS and there will be public hearings in front with the – when it comes to the Planning Board also.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated but I think Susan wants more input up front rather than waiting for the DEIS.  I think that’s what you’re getting at.

Ms. Susan McDonnell stated there is a lot of that involved too.  There will also be a lot of things that will go along that will change as you go along that we would like to be well aware of and we’ll do our part to stay aware of it but it’s going to be a confusing situation.  I’ve never seen – I’m sitting back there thinking this is a like a trunk full of alligators and you’re going to have to start corralling them all, get them marching one line and you don’t how to do it and I’m going to sit on the side while you do the corralling.  The other thing that I want to – you’re saying this is a discussion about the Town Board being the lead agency and all of these other pieces fitting in.  I gather that you will not have final approval of the Site Plan that will be a joint decision between the Town Board and the Planning Board?

Ms. Loretta Taylor responded when it comes to the Site Plan we approve it or not.  I suspect we will be approving it.  I don’t know.  We don’t normally deny Site Plans but we do have to have our input and that’s what a lot of this discussion has been about.

Ms. Susan McDonnell stated and it’s not complete.  Thank you very much.  

Mr. James Creighton stated the point that was made that’s important is we have to provide input to the Town Board just the way you normally would provide input to us.  We’re in a different position than we usually are but the Town Board will be holding those same public hearings and they’re asking us now to do that same thing; look at it ahead of time and report to them.  We’re going to be looking at and approving or disapproving of the Site Plan but all of the things that usually lead up to that aren’t going to be before us.  It’s going to come to us as a discreet package with everything else already done by the Town Board and all the process that comes with it.  That process where you and the CAC and everybody else and the public especially would be involved would be in that set of public hearings through the Town Board.  It’s critical that in the same way that people would come here to the Planning Board to be involved and find out.  It’s just going to be in this room with a different Board but the same rules are going to apply.

Ms. Susan McDonnell stated and then in about some months you’re going to have a change in the Board as well so it’s going to get a little more complicated.  I will try and stay with it.
Mr. John Klarl stated Town Board.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated I just want to respond to Susan’s question because I think it’s a good one and if nobody has discussed the public because that didn’t come up but I just made note while she asked her question there’s probably more public hearings on this application than on any other application that’s been before the Town.  

Mr. John Klarl stated it’s probably true.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated there’ll probably be, as Ed alluded to and I just want to cover it to respond to Susan thoroughly, there’ll be a Town Board public hearing in connection with SEQRA on the DEIS possibly on the FEIS.  There’ll be a Town Board public hearing in connection with the re-zoning map change in front of the Town Board.  There’ll be a Site Plan public hearing in front of your Board because you’ve got the right to conduct that regardless.  There’ll be public hearings in front of the Town Board in connection with creation and expansion of sewer districts as well as the contraction of the Fawn Ridge sewer district.  Those are just on the fly the public hearings that I can think of that the public will certainly be involved in and responding to Mr. Cusick as was noted, certainly the CAC has an interested agency will be involved throughout the entire SEQRA process in front of both the Town Board and the Planning Board.

Mr. Robert Foley stated Madame Chairwoman I make a motion that we refer this back and I’m not sure about what Tom said will we see our comments or this suffices for it?

Ms. Loretta Taylor responded the staff will provide the comments that we’ve made tonight.  They will go in a memo to the Town Board, yes.

Mr. Robert Foley asked we would actually be copied on it?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded you’ll be getting a copy of that.

Mr. Robert Foley stated I make the motion to refer back.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated you’re referring it back and asking staff to prepare the memo for the Town Board right?

Mr. Robert Foley responded right.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 
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ADJOURNMENT

Mr. James Creighton stated Madame Chair I move we adjourn.
Next Meeting: TUESDAY, OCTOBER 1, 2013

I, SYLVIE MADDALENA, a Transcriptionist for the Town of Cortlandt as a subcontractor, do hereby certify that the information provided in this document is an accurate representation of the Planning Board meeting minutes to the best of my ability.
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